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Gazette
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Upcoming Events

GOCC Meeting:
Nov. 5th, 7pm
Great Heights Brewery

Azelea Street Extravaganza
November 16,  3-6pm
800 Block of Azalea

GOCC Officer Election and 
Holiday Gathering 
Dec 3rd-7pm
Great Heights Brewery

Scan to purchase tickets

Paper Ticket Form on page 5

TIME IS RUNNING OUT!
The Azalea Street Beer and Wine Extravaganza is fast approaching!  Scan 
the QR code below or mail your check using the ticket form included to get 
your tickets for $125. November 16th from 3:00 -6:00 PM on the 800 block of 
Azalea street.

We’ll be featuring music by Taylor Marberry, and Briana K Photography will 
be there to capture the fun!  Enjoy our Photo Booth offered by The Juliana, as 
well as enter to win a gift certificate for a free massage at Tulum Wellness Spa!

We will have delicious bites and fabulous drinks by these wonderful table 
hosts.

THE UPSIDE PUB

HIGH FIVE MINI BAR

CRAIG & M’LISSA DILLEY

HEIGHTS MARGARITAS

SK DESIGNS CUSTOM DRAPERY

TULUM WELLNESS

SPENCER TEXAS LAW

HARRY JAMES BLDG + DESIGN

MATT & ERICA GANNON

LEDWELL REALTY

AITU TAUBE, STATE FARM INSURANCE

AGED TO PERFECTION

PLONK! BISTRO & WINE CELLAR

D'ALBA

WALKING STICK BREWERY

FRANKIE & FLORA

GABBY'S BBQ

KATIE HILBURN INTERIORS

THE JULIANA

HIGH PERFORMANCE HOME SYSTEMS

GARDEN OAKS MAINTENANCE ORG.

WILLIAM PRICE DISTILLING

NORTH SHEPHERD BREWING

SONOMA WINE
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 Civic Club Officers
 
President – Mike Stephens                             303.886.1870
		                          president@gardenoaks.org

 Vice President – Paul Vincent                         713.834.7249
                                               vicepresident@gardenoaks.org

  Treasurer – Brian Rabe            
		                            treasurer@gardenoaks.org

 Secretary – Deepak Khosla                              832.788.7201
                                                        secretary@gardenoaks.org

 Committee Chairs
 Beautification – Pam Parks                              713 686 7728
                                               beautification@gardenoaks.org

 Constable Program - Terry Jeanes
     	                                                                    281 236 8033                                
                                                       constable@gardenoaks.org

 Membership – Dian Austin                             713 691 6505
                                                 membership@gardenoaks.org

 Webmaster – Pam Parks                                   713 686 7728
	                                      webmaster@gardenoaks.org

 Social Events - Emily Stephens                      913 526 5160
                                                          goSocial@gardenoaks.org

 Gazette Contacts
 Editor – Christi Hartley                                    806-319-0853
		                               gazette@gardenoaks.org

 Advertising Director – Brenda de Alba	
                                                                                 713-705-0886
	                                      gazetteads@gardenoaks.org

 Delivery Coordinator – Angela Winston	
                                                                                 832-656-8648
	                             gazettedelivery@gardenoaks.org

 The Garden Oaks Gazette is the official publication of the Garden  
Oaks Civic Club and is published monthly. The submission deadline to 

the editor is 11:59 PM of the 15th of each month for publication the 
next month unless otherwise noted.

Publication of any article or letter does not imply endorsement by the 
Garden Oaks Civic Club and is solely the opinion of the author.

Article Submission Guidelines
 1. MS Word or text document as an attachment (not
 the body of the email), left justified, no headers or
 footers. Keep formatting to a minimum.

 2. Photos need to be sent separately. You may embed photos to 
show where they go with the article but separate full size and 
resolution photos must also   be provided outside of the 
document.

 3. Articles should be titled. These can be as simple as the name 
of the committee or the event, but a concise title should be 
provided for all other articles.       

2024 Garden Oaks Civic 
Club CommUnity Partners
Thank you to the following neighbors and neighborhood busi-
nesses who are supporting our new CommUnity Partnership 
Program for 2024.  
If you/your business is interested in joining our annual pro-
gram, please email membership@gardenoaks.org.

Terry Jeanes, Realtor – Led Well Realty
Har.com/TerryJeanes

John R. Bartos, Attorney at Law 
Htownlaw.com

Deanna Zugheri, Keller Williams Metropolitan
Gardenoakshomes.com

Central City Air
Centralcityair.com

Great Heights Brewing Company
Ghbrewing.com

Nationwide Tools and Supplies
NationwideDist.com
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2025 GOCC Officers Vote
Mike Stephens, GOCC President
Hello Garden Oaks residents and Civic Club members!  It’s 
time to nominate and vote on the officers for 2025 for Gar-
den Oaks Civic Club (GOCC).  This year’s Nominating Com-
mittee Chairman is Bill Shaughnessy.  He has formed the 
Nominating Committee, made up of the following GOCC 
members:  Michael Thomas, Cathy Wahren, Rick Knauth, and 
Jimmy Osowski.

If you are interested in being a GOCC officer in 2025, or 
know of someone who’s interested, please submit names 
to Bill at scrappyirishman@gmail.com. Officer positions are 
President, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary.  Please 
contact president@gardenoaks.org, if you would like more 
information about any of the officer roles.  Most importantly, 
we are in need of a Secretary for 2025.

The names of the officer candidates will be presented at the 
November GOCC meeting, followed by a vote by members 
at the December GOCC meeting.

Additionally, if you’d like to help the GOCC as a volunteer, 
but don’t have interest in being an officer, there are a num-
ber of GOCC committees that could use your help!  Please 
contact any of the current officers for more info.  All contact 
info is listed on page 2 of the Gazette.

I hope to see you at the November 5th meeting!  More info 
on Page 1 of the Gazette, or at our website gardenoaks.org
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Community Garden Rejuvenation
Caroline Stender, GO resident and garden volunteer
During September many of you watched the transforma-
tion of the front of the Community Garden located on Alba 
Street.  Thanks to Truitt Torgerson’s Eagle Scout Project and 
Boy Scout Troop 20, our community will reap the benefits 
of the beautiful new fencing they constructed for years to 
come.  
With the guidance of his Eagle Project Coach David Williams, 
Scoutmaster Ray Torgerson, and the construction expertise 
of Kevin Schmidt, Truitt planned, raised funds, organized 
materials and labor, and led his fellow scouts in the man-
agement of this project. These young men helped create a 

safer, more welcoming entrance to this gardening oasis.
A great deal of time, effort, and sweat went into this project, 
and we are deeply grateful to them all for tackling a project 
which has been on gardeners’ wish list for years.   Well done, 
Truitt and Boy Scout Troop 20!  

Boy Scout Troop 20 helping hands: Noe Ramirez, Ben Hanson, Truitt 
Torgerson, Mathis Torgerson, Greyson Sims, Kevin Schmidt, Adrian 
Gonzalez, Felipe Ramirez, Nolan Sims, Ben Weaver, Oliver Loloubek, Ellis 
Lopez-Koch, Jeff Whitehurst, Nathan Weaver, Jason Loloubek, Ken Morris, 
and Ray Torgerson
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“For over a decade, I have called Garden Oaks home so I know what a gem it is! 
If you are selling or want to build in the area, I´d love to help you.”

Message Me About New Builds Coming Soon!

Julie Maddox Julie@brentallenrealty.com 713.855.8186

AZALEA STREET BEER AND WINEAZALEA STREET BEER AND WINE    

JOIN US ON NOVEMBER 16TH FOR A BLOCK PARTY TO SUPPORT THE GARDEN OAKS CONSTABLE
PROGRAM.

ExtravaganzaExtravaganza   
NOVEMBER 16TH 

800 BLOCK OF AZALEA STREET

Garden Oaks Civic Club proudly presents...

3:00 - 6:00 PM

@GARDENOAKSHOUSTON WWW.GARDENOAKS.ORG

PLEASE RESERVE _____ TICKETS AT $125 A TICKET FOR A TOTAL OF __________

NAME: _________________________________________________

PHONE NUMBER: __________________  EMAIL: ___________________

PLEASE MAIL THIS COMPLETED FORM ALONG
WITH YOUR CHECK PAYABLE TO:
GARDEN OAKS CIVIC CLUB
PO BOX  10273
HOUSTON, TX 77206

WE WILL ACKNOWLEDGE YOUR TICKET ORDER VIA
EMAIL OR PHONE.

THIS IS AN ADULTS ONLY EVENT (21 AND OLDER ) 
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 2024 DUES STATEMENT  (January – December)
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2024 Azalea Street Extravaganza Sponsors
Cash sponsorships are the biggest part of our fundraising! Please thank these neighbors and patronize the businesses who 
support our Constable Program!

Diamond Sponsors ($2500)
	 •  The Law Offices of Hilda Sibrian
              •  Tyra Properties

Platinum Plus Sponsors ($1500)
	 •  Central City Air

Platinum Sponsors ($1000)
	 •  High Performance Home Systems
	 •  Oak Forest Veterinary Hospital

Gold Sponsors ($500)
	 •  Alleanza Custom Homes
	 •  CTC Contractors LLC
	 •  Frost Bank, 4606 N. Shepherd 
	 •  John R. Bartos, Attorney at Law
	 •  Mathew Naftis, DDS
              •  Optimus

	
             • Plonk! Beer Bistro & Wine Cellar and Craig &     
M’lissa Dilley
	 •  Ron & Virginia Sledge
	 •  Terry Jeanes, Led Well Realty
	 •  The House Manager
	 •  The Rice Organization, Inc.
	 •  Tonya L. Knauth, Attorney, PLLC

Silver Sponsors ($300)
	 •  Cesar & Liz Maldonado
	 •  Heights Margaritas
  
Sponsorships can be purchased at gardenoaks.org.  All 
proceeds are used to fund the Garden Oaks Constable 
Program.  GOSocial@gardenoaks.org
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GO Registration Drive v. 2.0
Pam Parks, Webmaster
September 30th was the end of a registration period for 
owners in Garden Oaks. Current Property Owners registered 
at gardenoaks.org as of Sept 30 have been entered into 
a drawing for a cash prize of $250.  The drawing will take 
place at the November GOCC meeting (Nov. 5 at 7:00 PM at 
the Great Heights Brewing Co. on Wakefield).

This registration effort produced considerable clean up of 
our registrations and addition of over 30 unique owners.  
Typical registrations average a few per month.  So while we 
are pleased to have rock solid coverage for 36% of Garden 
Oaks Owners, we are considerably short of where we would 
need to be to utilize email as a tool for notifications or vot-
ing by our neighborhood organizations.  And that leads to 
GO Registration Drive v. 3.0.

The next attempt at registering owners will likely take a 
more personal approach. I am imagining something along 
the lines of an old fashioned telephone tree organized by 
Section.  It would be nice if we could work a competitive 
element into the effort by perhaps awarding the “most im-
proved Section” with funding and artistic input for a utility 
box mural as part of the CoH arts program.  

Current standings by section are: 

      Section            Prop             Reg                % Reg
            1                  449              166                  37%
            2                  150                70                   47%
            3                  226              100                   44%
            4                  276                85                   31%
            5                  317                95                   30%
Totals                   1418              516                    36%
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Save the Date – 
Santa and Mrs. Claus Gazebo 

Visit

December 16th Monday and 17th 
Tuesday, 6 to 7:30 pm

Elves Sally & Jim McDaniel, Terry 
Jeanes, Tina Sabuco
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Guide to Cooking with Spices for the Fall
Kala Dunn, GO resident and Executive Chef of Plonk! Bistro
Nothing says fall like the scent of warm spices coming from 
a simmering pot or an oven filled with fresh baked goods.    
You may have your own familiar favorites, but here are some 
tips that might help you integrate spices into your fall cook-
ing in new ways:
	 •  Pumpkin pie spice (also called apple pie spice) is 
usually made of allspice, cinnamon, cloves, ginger, mace, 
and nutmeg.  These may be used for savory cooking as well.  
Try a light sprinkle of pumpkin spice on fall root vegetables, 
or take pumpkin pie spice and add a bit of cumin for a com-
plex, savory seasoning that works well on roast chicken.

	 •  Warming spices like cinnamon are a no brainer 
for desserts but don’t be afraid of adding them to chocolate 
desserts as well.  Try a little cinnamon or a fall baking blend 
in your next batch of brownies, or sprinkle a little on top of a 
mug of hot chocolate for a fall-themed update to a familiar 
favorite.

	 •  Try toasting and grinding your own spices for 
more intense results.  Buying whole seeds and doing a little 
extra work will take your favorite fall recipes to new heights 
of flavor.  Many familiar spices can be bought in the form 
of whole seeds at grocery stores and spice markets.  Cumin 

seeds, fennel seeds, cloves, black peppercorns, and many 
other spices will offer a lot more intensity and complexity 
when toasted whole and ground in small batches prior to 
cooking.  

To toast whole spices, place a heavy bottomed pan on me-
dium-low heat and pour spices in a thin, even layer onto the 
bottom of the pan.  Do not add oil to the pan, but do stir 
the spices frequently as they toast.  When the whole spices 
become aromatic and begin to darken slightly, remove the 
pan from the heat.  Watch carefully as you toast the spices 
and don’t let them burn – the process will not take long.  

Do not use a food processor to grind your spices – most 
spices are too small to be effectively ground by a food pro-
cessor.  Use a mortar and pestle if you want to be traditional, 
or try a coffee grinder!  The coffee grinder will allow you to 
grind your spices as coarse or as fine as you like, but be sure 
to grind two or three tablespoons of plain white rice after 
you are done grinding your spices.  This will remove the oils 
left behind from the spices, which can corrode the blades of 
the coffee grinder and leave a lingering flavor that you may 
not want in your next pot of coffee!

GOMO Board Meetings

Propose 3rd Wednesday 6:30 pm of each month:
Location: 1100 W 23rd St in the conference room

2024
November 20
December 18

2025
January 15
February 19

March 19
April 16
May 21
June 18
July 16

Meetings are open.  
Questions:  manager@gardenoaks.org
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Christina Gobe 
Loan Originator 
5799 San Felipe 
Houston, TX 77057  
713.407.1233 Office
713.725.7475 Mobile
cgobe@trustmark.com
NMLS# 179895

From refinancing to a new home purchase, our 
mortgage experts will guide you through every 
step of the process. To get started, apply online 

today at trustmark.com/mortgage.

Don’t stop 
looking for your  
dream home.

GO Creature Report: Opossum
Sophie Crow and Bernada Rubasingham, GO residents
A resident creature, the opossum, is hard to mistake.  They 
have long bodies and tails and scurry about with purpose, 
trying hard to be discreet.  When spotted, they freeze, 
hoping we won’t notice while keeping a watchful eye.  For 
years, several neighbors who are their fierce champions 
hope for a nightly visit.  One explains, “They are cute in a 
unique way, having a face only a mother could love!”
Creature Details:  Opossums are marsupials, a primitive 
group of mammals that carry their young in a pouch.  They 
are the largest order of marsupials in the western hemi-
sphere, with 126 species in general. The average opossum 
lifespan is 4-5 years in captivity and up to 2 years in the wild.  
With a diet of birds, bird eggs, amphibians, carrion (dead 
animals), fruits, seeds, and crustaceans, they are not picky 
eaters. Opossums will live in any environment that has food, 
water, and shelter, but they prefer forested areas.			 
				  
Status: Generally, not endangered or threatened 
Fun Fact: They sometimes use their tail as a hand.  They are 
North America’s only marsupial!

Difference between Opossums and Possums: Opossums are 
marsupials native to the Americas.  Possums are also marsu-
pials but native to Australia and other countries.
Champions of: Pest control (eradicate 5,000 ticks in a sea-
son), disease control, waste removal, keeping neighborhood 
clean
Here is a hint regarding the next creature report: hceercs 
lwo 
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C O M E  A N D  S H O P  F O R  
L U X U R Y  E U R O P E A N  G O O D S  A T :

9 1 6  W  2 3 R D  S T
H O U S T O N ,  T X  7 7 0 0 8

IT’S THAT TIME AGAIN!
THE FRENCH FARM IS OPENING

ITS DOORS FOR THE WINTER
OPEN WAREHOUSE SALE!

SATURDAY,  NOVEMBER 16TH
SATURDAY,  NOVEMBER 23RD
SATURDAY,  DECEMBER 7TH

SATURDAY,  DECEMBER 14TH
SATURDAY,  DECEMBER 21ST

HOURS:  10AM -  3PM
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Constable Program    
Terry Jeanes, Program Chair   M’lissa & Craig Dilley –Vice Chairs
Neighbors Night Out – October 1st Fun for all   Thank you to the hosts of all the gatherings, the attendees, and the officers 
who visited. See photos of NNO here in the Gazette.  

2024-2025 Contract The FY2025 rate is $124,100 with GOCC contract amount at $99,280 (80%) per Deputy, a $6160 in-
crease per year.  FUNDS are Important! 

The Constable Fall Fundraiser –BUY YOUR TICKETS!  Azalea Street Beer and Wine Extravaganza November 16th from 3 – 
6pm.  Thank you to the generous sponsors. Sponsorships are still available at https://www.gardenoaks.org/azalea-street/

Have you supported the Constable Program yet? We need you!  
Pay your dues via the mail OR pay online.  Payment of at least 
$250 per household will get you a GO Constable Supporter sign.  
That’s a mere 65 cents per day!  
 

If you need a new sign, please email constable@gardenoaks.
org.  A roster of current supporters is available at gardenoaks.org. 
Signage and stickers will be placed for all supporters of $250 & 
higher. We do appreciate your patience in allowing time to have 
these installed.

Reminder:  The Constable Program is paid only by residents’ con-
tributions.  There is no mandatory fee collected.  

Pay your dues today.  Why wait until you become a crime victim 
before contributing?

Become a Constable Program Supporter:  https://www.garde-
noaks.org/go-constable/

Constable Dispatch: 713-755-7628

Sign up for Precinct One Crime Alerts: http://pct1constable.net/
sign-up/crime-alerts/

Vacation Watch: http://pct1constable.net/sign-up/ vaca-
tion-watch/
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National Neighbors Night Out 
Meet the Constables

photos courtesy of Terry Jeanes
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Heard Under the Oak Tree
Terry Jeanes

Welcome, New Neighbors!

Congratulations on joining our community. We 
look forward to seeing you at a civic club meeting 
soon.

Happy Belated Caroline 
Stender October 13th

Adelaide Leonard 1st

Gina Pecoraro 4th

Deborah Seghers 4th

Mike Maltbie 5th
	
Frank C 7th

Angela Winston 7th

Anthony Neiser 10th

Caroline Padon 12th

Julia Kramp 13
	
Sheila Briones 14th

Emma M 14th

Dianne Murata 18th

Susan Saranie 19th

Hannah M 20th

Lucy Mc 25th

Cheryl Cohorn 28th

Megan Salch 29th

Out and About 

Alisha Cunningham, Alice David, and Julie & Reagan 
Sherber were seen in the crowds at Round Top Tx. Heather 
McKeown & daughter Kate celebrated LSU’s win  over Ole 
Miss in Tiger Stadium/Baton Rouge. Caroline Stender had a 
great birthday with her girls in Round Top. Elizabeth Klein 
had a great girls’ trip to The Turks. 

The de Albas visited former GO residents Ron & Sheree 
Peoples in France before joining Pam Parks and Teresa 
Coleman on a river boat adventure. Marisa Zindler, Jason 
Feit, & daughter Alex toured Purdue and Notre Dame.  
Tina Rowe & Jim Dicola saw the MA fall foliage.  It was a 
Hill Country trip for the O’Guynns. 

Marisa Zindler and Cat Theriot both attended their 30th 
high school reunions. The Theriots were also busy touring 
LSU, Loyola, and Tulane with Mae. It was a big reunion 
weekend for Tonya Knauth, Jessica Modad, and Dianne 
Murata.  Tonya & Rick Knauth traveled to England. Megan, 
Trent and Grady Salch visited Kylie for Texas Tech’s Par-
ents’ weekend.  It was UT football in Austin for the Van der 
Haars.

Shane Hutsen & James Flowers enjoyed Walt Disney 
World. Robert & Amanda Carlin had a great NC road trip. 
Kenneth Gayle sang the National Anthem at an Astros 
Playoff Game. Missy Alwais visited Wrigley Field. It was US 
Bank Stadium in Minneapolis for Doug Mischlich.

To highlight an event, celebration or other tidbit, please submit information no later than the 13th of the month to Terry 
Jeanes at terry@terryjeanes.com

Bob and Debbie Driver 4th

Keith and Susan Kostelecky 13th

725 West 42nd
1027 West 41st
954 West 41st
1043 Gardenia

882 West 41st
858 West 42nd
842 West 41st 

Happy Birthday

Happy Anniversary

Morgan Shamblen & her softball team who earned a spot 
for the PGF nationals.

Congratulations to

Special thoughts and wishes… 

Continued healthy well wishes for Tina Sabuco following 
back surgery. Great seeing her dancing. Glad to see neigh-
bor Tim Pagel who also has a home in Asheville NC is safely 
back in Garden Oaks. Thoughts also go out to former GO 
resident Cherry Wolfarth who now resides in Asheville.
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GO Kids Fall Block Party is Back! Don’t Miss the Fun!
Melissa Carter, GOKids Admin
Fall is here, and GO Kids is bringing back our much-antici-
pated Fall Block Party—and you’re invited to be part of the 
excitement! This year’s celebration will be packed with fun, 
laughter, and community vibes—the perfect way to create 
heartwarming memories with your family and neighbors.

Your Family will Delight in Seasonal Fun:
 Bounce Houses
 Carnival Games
 Delicious Treats for Kids and Adults
 Face Painting
…and so much more!

But there’s a catch: this awesome event is for GO Kids mem-
bers only.  Not a member yet? No problem! There’s still time 
to join and unlock all the fun, starting with the Fall Block 
Party and our magical Christmas Celebration in December 
including pictures with Santa.

Thank you to our amazing community partners for helping 
us make this Fall Block Party unforgettable: Deep Eddy Vod-
ka, Primrose School of Garden Oaks, SK Designs, Shel Family 

and Tyra Builders.

Why Join GO Kids?
Imagine becoming part of a close-knit community of over 
100 local families, where every event makes your neigh-
borhood feel like a small town. GO Kids offers more than 
just events—we create experiences that make your family 
feel connected, supported, and celebrated.
 From big blow-out parties to intimate playdates, moms’ 
nights out, and educational workshops, GO Kids has some-
thing for every family.

Ready to Make Lifelong Memories?
Now’s the perfect time to join! Sign up today by scanning 
the QR code below and start enjoying everything GO Kids 
has to offer. We can't wait to welcome you into our vibrant, 
friendly community.
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Protecting Your Air Conditioning System’s Capacitors
Mitch Weigand
Because of improvements in technology and the potential to 
reduce utility bills, many are looking to replace deteriorating cen-
tral air conditioning systems. When choosing the correctly sized 
system for your home, bigger isn’t always better, nor will smaller 
be more economical. 

Air conditioners (central A/C systems, mini-splits and window 
units) are rated by the number of British Thermal Units (BTUs) of 
heat they can remove per hour. Another rating term is ton which 
is the equivalent of 12,000 BTUs/hour. With Houston’s heat/hu-
midity, a rule of thumb is one ton per 400 square feet. So, a 2,000 
square-foot house will require a five-ton central A/C system.

In addition to your home’s square footage, there are many other 
factors to consider:
How many windows does your home have?  What are the ceiling 
heights? How airtight is your home? Are there any skylights and 
fireplaces? How much insulation is in the attic and walls? Is your 
home shaded by trees? What are the home’s building materials 
and roof construction? How many heat sources such as people 
and appliances are in your home? What is the typical indoor tem-
perature expected by you? 68 degrees, 73 degrees, 78 degrees?

An incorrectly sized system can cost you
An over-sized A/C system will not automatically provide supe-
rior cooling. That’s because in order to meet the temp on your 
thermostat, the system will shut off before it can remove sufficient 
humidity from the air, resulting in air that’s cold but feels clammy 
to your skin. What’s more, the stress of short cycling (too many 
stops and starts) will shorten the equipment’s life and increase 
your utility bills. 

A system that’s too small cannot get the job done either. It will 
run nonstop, trying to keep up with the demands of heat and 
humidity. This overtaxes your system, resulting in shortened life 
span and increased energy consumption.

Ask a professional for advice
Your A/C service technician can help by doing a room-by-room 
load calculation. This heat loss/heat gain analysis takes into con-
sideration all of the above factors and is the best indicator for the 
correct system size.  

Mitch Weigand is the owner of Air WiseTM. 
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S U N M O N T U E S W E D T H U R S F R I S AT

1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

N o v e m b e r

Thanksgiving

Veteran’s Day

Election Day

GOCC Meeting
7 pm

Daylight Savings 
TIme Ends

Day 
of the 
Dead

Gabage, Yard Waste, 
& Recycling

Gabage & Yard 
Waste, 

Gabage & Yard 
Waste, 

FarmStand
9am to 1pm
949 Wakefield

ASBWE
3-6 pm

800 block of 
Azalea

FarmStand
9am to 1pm
949 Wakefield

FarmStand
9am to 1pm
949 Wakefield


